
COMMUNICATION TO THE CITY COMMISSION 
FIRE-RESCUE FACILITIES BOND ISSUE BLUE RIBBON COMMITTEE 

100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE 
8th FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM 

FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA, 33301 
THURSDAY, MAY 14, 2015  

6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
 
              
MEMBERS                                          Present        Absent 
Thornie Jarrett, Chair  P 1  0   
Douglas Meade, Vice Chair P 1  0   
Nadine Hankerson    P 1  0   
Allan Kozich (6:15 – 6:55 p.m.) P 1  0   
Steven Mayer   A 0  1   
Patrick McTigue (arr. 6:10 p.m.) P 1  0   
Frederick Nesbitt   P 1  0   
Bryson Ridgway    A 0  1   
Doug Ruth    P 1  0   
Frank Snedaker   P 1  0   
 
Staff 
Carlos Acosta, Senior Project Manager and Committee Liaison 
Jamie Opperlee, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc. 
 
Communication to the City Commission 
 
By unanimous consensus, the Committee agreed to recommend to the City 
Commission that the money from the sale of the property at 825 East Sunrise 
Boulevard, which was originally designated for construction of Fire Station 29, be put 
toward the fire bond program. 
 
[Transcribed by J. Rubin, Prototype, Inc.] 
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